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The NFBC Annual Spring General Meet-
ing will be held at 7PM on Friday, Febru-
ary 18 at the Harris Hill Volunteer Fire 
Hall, located at 8630 Main St in Cla-

rence.  To reach it, go east on Main St. 

past Transit Road, and the Fire Hall is 
just past Harris Hill Rd.  Learn about 
trips and other plans for the 2011 sea-
son.  Refreshments will be served. 

NFBC Annual Spring Meeting:  Fri. Feb 18 

Accumulated Mileage 
65,000  mile club: Alex Setlik.  55,000:   Ed Peters.  45,000:  Lori 
Harf, Karen Sprada, Gary Stevens.  40,000: Jean Frederick, Roy 
Tocha. 30,000:  Arlyne Lepie, David Gonzalez, Jim Sawyer. 25,000: 

Richard Lepie, Larry Reade. 20,000: Brenda Fischer. 15,000: John 

Kozinski, Tom Barone, Paul Sienkiewicz. 10,000: Kathy Karnath, Jim 
Karnath, Betsy Dexheimer. 5,000: Loren Tretyakov, Michael Dusing, 
Mike Maher, Dan Murdock, Barry Waldman, Tim Cleary, Steve For-
restel, Gary Ostrum, John McClory, Janice Powell, Peter Swartwout.  

Congratulations to 2010 Award Winners! 

President’s Award Dennis Powell 
Ride Leader of the Year Thomas A. Williams 
Volunteer(s) of the Year Karen & Gary Ostrum 
Outstanding Service Rebecca Ribis 

    
High Overall Mileage Loren Tretyakov, 3349 mi. 

1st Male High Mileage Michael Dusing, 3340 mi. 
1st Female High Mileage Karen Sprada, 2873 mi. 
2nd Male High Mileage Patrick Danaher, 3314 mi. 
2nd Female High Mileage Jean Frederick, 2542 mi. 
3rd Male High Mileage Alex Setlik, 3124 mi. 
3rd Female High Mileage Arlyne Lepie, 2308 mi. 
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By Linc Blaisdell 

In 2006 Mary Alice Tock was the prime mover in 
starting an event that has become an NFBC tradi-
tion—the CanAm Century Ride.  She led the CanAm 
committee for two years before passing on the task 
to Mike and Brenda Fischer.  Along with their commit-
tee, they tweaked the ride a little.  The start was 
changed from LaSalle Park to the Frank Lloyd Boat 

House, which also became the venue for a popular 
pre-ride party.   Rebecca Ribis and I became the Ca-
nAm committee leaders for the 2010 ride last year—

and we will continue in that role for this year’s ride. 

CanAm 6 is set for Sunday, August 14, 2011!  
While most features of the ride will remain the 
same—the Frank Lloyd Wright Boat House party and 

start location, the Saturday bicycle tour of Buffalo 
initiated by Rebecca in 2009, and the choices of three 
distances—this year’s committee has been exploring 
some changes.  The most substantial change would 
be the rerouting of the 100-mile ride to explore more 
of the Niagara peninsula in Canada.   

There are, of course, changes in the committee itself.  
Liz Skelton, Moe Balling, and Gwen Macool have 

headed food, publicity, and rest stop subcommittees 
in the past and are ready for a break.  Terry Turski 
has joined the CanAm committee to help with public-
ity this year.  Some of the multi-year stalwarts like 

Ian Currie, Brenda Fischer, and Bob Mahaney will 
continue to serve at least one more year as subcom-
mittee leaders.  Dennis Powell is going to continue as 
the CanAm registrar, and Mary Alice Tock will spear-
head much of what happens on the Canadian side of 
the border.  I expect that many others whom I have-
n’t mentioned will continue to support the ride at rest 

stops, with set-up and clean-up, and doing the myr-

iad other tasks that putting on such an event de-
mands. 

HOWEVER, we need YOU!  If you are willing to take 
on a task, whether large or small, that will help to 
make our sixth CanAm a success, please volunteer.  

Call or e-mail Linc (linc43@roadrunner.com) or 
another member of the CanAm committee to see 
where you could be of use. But most of all save the 
date (and register early) so that you can help make 
the day a success by doing what you like to do any-
way--RIDING.   
 

Volunteers and riders needed for CanAm 6:  Sunday, August 14, 2011 

The Niagara Frontier Bicycle Club celebrated the 2010 
riding season at the annual banquet, held November 
19 at the Fox Valley Country Club.  Members were 
honored for outstanding accomplishments and service 

to the club (see box on page 1), and attendees were 
treated to special entertainment in recognition of 
NFBC’s 40th anniversary.  After presenting awards, 
President Linc Blaisdell handed emcee duties to Jim 
Vozga for the 40th anniversary part of the program.   

Marsha Morrison and Betsy Dexheimer created a skit, 
acted by several club members, and Janice Spector 

reprised her 1980’s vintage slide show called “The 
Other Side of Leather”.  Paul Sprada offered a few 
gag awards of his own.  On display throughout the 
evening were collections of Memorabilia (courtesy of 

Nancy Haberly and the 40th anniversary organizing 
committee) and patch collections assembled by Larry 
Reade and Jim Vozga.  Fox Valley Country Club again 
provided excellent food and service, and the dancing 
was fun as always.  Special thanks to Liz Skelton for 

organizing the event. 

2010 Cycling season celebrated at the Nov. 19 Banquet 

 

Left:  CanAm 5 riders 

enjoyed the historical 

sights of downtown 

Buffalo. 

 

 

 

Right:  Paul Sprada 

thanks Liz Skelton at 

the Nov. 19 Banquet. 

mailto:linc43@roadrunner.com
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By Dennis Powell 
 

Last year was the inaugural run of our NFBC email 

list. The email list has been a means of conveying 
information about rides and club activities, as well as 
some cycling-pertinent (and impertinent) items. 
Overall the list has worked well in keeping us in-
formed (and entertained). 
 
We will continue with the Yahoo groups email list for 

the 2011 season with one minor change. When you 

receive an email from the list and wish to reply to the 
email, the address, by default, that will go in the “To” 
field of your reply will only be the original poster, not 
the entire list. For any replies you wish to go to the 
entire list, you will need to type in 

“nfbc@yahoogroups.com” in the “To” or “CC” fields.  
This will keep people from sending replies to the en-
tire membership that they intend to send only to the 
original poster. 
 
As a reminder, and for those not familiar with the 
yahoogroups list: 

 nfbc@yahoogroups.com is NOT a public list. It is 
open to NFBC members only. 

You do not need to have an 
account with Yahoo! to be on 
the email list. For those of you 
with Yahoo! accounts, once you 
are on the list, logging in will 

allow a view of the NFBC area 
on Yahoo! This is NOT publicly 
viewable. 
 

How to make a post:  From the email account you 
entered on your NFBC membership form, in the “To:” 

f i e l d  o f  your  ema i l  p rogram,  type 
nfbc@yahoogroups.com. Type in your message and 
send it. It will be distributed to the entire member-
ship. 

 
H o w  t o  r e p l y  t o  a  m e s s a g e  o n 
nfbc@yahoogroups.com:  When you click on “Reply” 

in your email program, the “To” field will automati-
cally have the original poster’s email address filled in. 
If you wish to send this message to the entire NFBC 
membership, add nfbc@yahoogroups.com in the “CC” 
field. 
 

O p t i o n s  f o r  r e c e i v i n g  e m a i l  f r o m 
nfbc@yahoogroups.com:  You have options concern-
ing how you receive emails from the nfbc group. By 
default, you will get an email whenever someone 

makes a post to the group. As an alternative, you can 
get your messages compiled in “digest” form, in one 
email per day; you may lose timeliness, but you re-
duce your email clutter.  As a third option, you can 
elect to receive only posts made by moderators. The 
plus side of this option is that most of the emails you 
will see are official NFBC information, but the down-

side is that some moderators may make personal 
posts, and these might be difficult to distinguish from 
the important club information.  Message posts are 
available on the Yahoo! web site. You can elect to 
view all the nfbc@yahoogroups.com messages there. 
Old messages will also be archived on the site.  If you 

have a Yahoo email account you can choose and 
change your own options, but if not, you can ask a 
moderator to change them for you.   
 
 
 
LIST GUIDELINES 

Messages should pertain to NFBC activities, such as 
rides, NFBC parties or cycling-related topics of inter-

est to club members. Please keep your posts on topic 
and brief. 
Refrain from using profanity, vulgarities, or other lan-
guage that may be offensive to other list members in 
your posts. 

Be courteous to other list members. If you disagree 
with someone’s post and want to say so on the list, 
exercise politeness in your reply. 
When replying and quoting another sender’s mes-
sage, clip out everything of the other sender’s mes-
sage except what’s pertinent to your reply. This will 

make it easier for all to read these messages. 
This list is NOT to be used for any commercial pur-
poses. A private seller may advertise a bike they 

want to sell, for instance, but a bicycle business 
should not advertise that they are having a sale on 
bikes this weekend on this list. 
Do not send email attachments to the list. 

Any questions or comments regarding the list can be 
sent to nfbc_admin@yahoogroups.com for the 
attention of the list administrators. 

nfbc@yahoogroups.com:  updates and reminders 

NFBC NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
The deadline for submission of articles to the Newsletter is the twelfth (12th) of the month preceding the month in 

which the information is to appear.  We welcome articles or story ideas about club members or club activities, and digi-

tal Kodak moments themed to bicycling, with captions.  Send to elaine_rubey1@yahoo.com 

HELP SPREAD SUNSHINE 
Do you know an NFBC member who is sick, hospitalized, had an accident, or just in need of a little cheer? Call Sue Wil-

liams (688-2981), Chairperson of the Sunshine Committee.  A card will be sent. 

mailto:elaine_rubey1@yahoo.com
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Board Members 

 

Jane Armbruster (688-3943) 

790 Maple Rd. #26B 

Williamsville, NY  14221 

armbruja@buffalostate.edu 

 

Ian Currie (601-7390) 

162 Nichter Road 

Lancaster, NY  14086 

Ian63@roadrunner.com 

Brenda Fischer (683-3961) 

11 Lake Forest Parkway 

Lancaster, NY  14086 

brendafischer99@yahoo.com 

Frank Soltiz (937-6924, Cell 

574-6199 ) 
597 Bauder Park Dr. 

Alden, NY  14004 

fsoltiz@aol.com 

 

Cindy Stachowski (868-7005) 

5828 Ainslee Lane 

Lake View, NY  14085 

csbikesalot@yahoo.com 

 

Membership Chairperson 

Roy Tocha  

11 North Eaglecrest Drive 

Hamburg, NY  14075 

rrtocha@yahoo.com 

Club Historian 

Jim Vozga (741-9440) 

5830 Strickler Road 

Clarence, NY  14031 

voz@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Elaine Rubenstein (633-2133) 

106 Summer Hill Lane 

Williamsville, NY  14221 

elaine_rubey1@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Circulation 

Sue and Bob Alessi 

3637 Northcreek Run 

Wheatfield NY  14120 

salessi1@roadrunner.com 

 

N i a g a r a  F r o n t i e r  B i c y c l e  C l u b  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President 

Lincoln Blaisdell (479-9431) 

4715 Ransom Road 

Clarence, NY  14031 

linc43@roadrunner.com 

 

Vice-President 

Dennis Powell (691-6233) 

1031 Tonawanda Creek Road 

Amherst, NY  14228 

powell.dennis.j@gmail.com 

 

Secretary 

Liz Skelton (400-6091) 

38 Brandel Ave 

Lancaster, NY  14086  

brightbluesky9@aol.com 

 

Treasurer 

Kathy Karnath (688-2968)159 

Wyeth DriveGetzville, NY  

14068 

k_karnath@yahoo.com 

 

The ride standings are compiled and analyzed by 

Walter Kammer, based on ride sign-in sheets col-

lected as of November 8, 2010.  Members who 

signed in on one or more club rides in 2010 are 

listed here. 

mailto:Ian63@roadrunner.com
mailto:bfischer@moog.com
mailto:rrtocha@yahoo.com
mailto:voz@aol.com
mailto:elaine_rubey1@yahoo.com
mailto:linc43@roadrunner.com
mailto:brightbluesky9@aol.com
mailto:kkarnath@seagatealliance.com
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$30.00 

$40.00 

In order to receive the Newsletter link by email, 

you must belong to nfbc@yahoogroups.com 



Niagara Frontier Bicycle Club 

3637 Northcreek Run 
Wheatfield NY  14120 

NFBC—We ride every day 

MAILING ADDRESS 

Jan/Feb, 2011 


